
NOTICE 
 

Taking note of the requests made by students and some of the 

guardians regarding promotion to higher semesters of their respective 

courses after having not been granted promotion, it is hereby advised 

that the handbook issued by the College at the time of admission to 

every student contains the provisions of different regulations 

governing the matter of examinations in respect of various courses, 

which are to be strictly followed while granting promotion to students 

in higher classes/semesters. Such students who have not been 

granted promotion to the next semester on account of having not 

cleared papers of earlier semesters are advised to examine the 

regulations relating to examinations as the College cannot act in 

contravention of such regulations for the reason that if any such 

violation is noticed subsequently, the degree as may be finally 

awarded to students upon completion of their respective courses itself 

would become invalid.  

In a similar manner, the students who have not been allowed to 

appear in the examinations on account of shortage of attendance are 

also advised to go through the regulations framed in the said regard, 

which are also published in the handbook issued to the students 

admitted in the College. The College administration does not have any 

discretionary powers vested in it for granting exemption to any student 

with respect to the requirement of minimum percentage of attendance 

and therefore, any such request made by students cannot be legally 

acceded to. 

Students and guardians are advised to kindly go through the 

handbook issued to every student which contains necessary 

information with respect to the course structure, regulations regarding 

examinations and other important information. 
 

PRINCIPAL  


